A Friend’s Reminder

Many are aware of my desire for full Eucharistic devotion in our parishes, a desire
that received new impetus as a result of a recent conversation with a good friend.

A strong Catholic from the start, she was a daily communicant at Mass into her high
school years, deeply impressed by the Real Presence of Christ in the Eucharist. As
happens not rarely, teenage years found her drifting from the Church and being
introduced by Protestant friends to a local community church. At first the lack of the
reserved Blessed Sacrament and the celebration of the Eucharist made for an
unfamiliar and uncomfortable transition. What interested and inspired her, on the
other hand, was the deep conviction on the part of her new church partners that
Jesus was very much alive, really present with them as a result of their Baptism,
their life of worship and “fellowship.” This is something she had not experienced all
that movingly during her Catholic days; it offered her a new and rich appreciation of
Christianity and a newly discovered role her faith could play in her daily life.

In time, the pull of the Mass and the Real Presence drew her back to her Catholic
faith, but the Eucharist became ever more meaningful and rewarding as a result of
her Protestant experience. As she expressed it to me, Catholics can become so
absorbed in the Presence of the Lord in that “little white disk,” that they can tend to
miss His Presence in their neighbors and in the midst of the worshiping community.
Too often there is lacking that connection between love of God (in the Eucharist) and
love of neighbor.

A point well taken but the nexus between Communion and community is one that we
find emphasized from our very beginnings as a Church:
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